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President’s Message 
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Winter Board Meeting Information page 2 

A special “Thank you” to Gary Stansbury, Jr. of General Philemon 

Thomas Chapter for creating the new design above. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New 

Year to my compatriots and 

friends!   

I hope that each of you can      

celebrate the joy found in  this 

holiday season with your  family 

and friends.  It is a  wonderful 

time to reflect and  to remember 

our shared  commitment to       

promote  patriotism, serve the   

public, and educate future       

generations about the founding   

of our great nation.   

Russ Godwin 



The Winter board of Directors meeting is as follows: 

 

Chennault Aviation Museum, 701 Kansas Lane Monroe, LA on 
Saturday January 25th, 2025, at 9:00 AM. 

 

A block of 15 rooms is being held under code “LASSAR” for    
Friday night January 24th at the Hilton Gardens Inn in West  
Monroe located at 400 Mane Street, West Monroe LA 71291. 
Call the hotel phone number at 318-398-0653 and select        
reservations from the menu to make your reservation today.  The 
special room rate is $99 + tax, $115.28 total. To take advantage 
of the special rate, please call before the deadline on Thursday 
January 9th, 2025. 
 
For those who would like to meet the night before the meeting on 
Friday night January 24th, Milano’s Italian Grill at 100             
Constitution Circle in West Monroe is a good place to eat.  Let 
Steve Ray know if you would like to join us, and he will reserve a 
table for us all. 
 
The cost of registration for the meeting is $25.  Make checks 
payable to the James Huey Chapter LASSAR and remit them to 
Steve Ray, 300 Hilbert Drive, West Monroe LA 71291-7617. 

 

The deadline for reports to me will be 20 January. That gives me 
time to work and also put the packet together in time to email out 
so that all can read ahead if so desired. Please be on time. I will 
see you there.  

 

Bill LeJeune 

LASSAR Secretary 
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Checkout our new FACEBOOK PAGES                                                 

—Go Like them— 

LASSAR 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61560956042994 

 

America 250 Louisiana 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61560152181604 

At the NSSAR Sate Conference in July, State President Russ Godwin 
presents Dale Leppard an LASSAR Lifetime Membership Certificate and a 
Certificate of Appreciation.  Compatriot Leppard is 2

nd
 Vice President and 

Secretary of the Pennsylvania Society Sons of the American Revolution, 
as well as president of his chapter.  He has been a strong supporter of our 
LASSAR Galvez Medal, and he developed the idea for our Galvez Medal 
Certificate. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61560956042994
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61560152181604


 

Fall Leadership Conference                                                             

Louisville, Kentucky                                                                             

October 3-5, 2024 

Compatriot Jeffery Nolen presents Dr. John 
Fulwider (Currently the Southern District   
Secretary and Past President of the           
Mississippi Society of the Sons of the     
American Revolution) accepting his 2027 
Congress Benefactor Medal. The National 
Congress will be held in New Orleans, LA 
from July 9th to July 15th, 2027. 

Compatriot Jeffery Nolen presents Fred    

Underdowner (Past President of the        

Tennessee Society of the Sons of the   

American Revolution) accepting his 2027 

Congress Benefactor Medal  

Compatriot Jeffery Nolen presents 
Zac Distel, MA, MPA two (2) books 
donated by Past Registrar General 
Tony Vets, Sr. to the Education  
Center & Museum of the Sons of 
the  American Revolution. 
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Fall Leadership Conference                                                             

Louisville, Kentucky                                                                             

October 3-5, 2024 

Past Vice President General 
Mike Schenk pinning the 2027 
Congress Benefactor Medal on 
his wife, Mrs. Laura Schenk 
while the current President 
General  Darryl Addington,     
M.D. looks on. 

 L-R:   Current President General Darryl 

Addington, M.D., Mrs. Laura Schenk, 
and Past VPG Mike Schenk.  Mrs. 
Laura Schenk received her 2027      
Congress Benefactor Medal. It should 
be mentioned that after receiving her 
Benefactor Medal, Mrs. Laura Schenk 
has committed to donate to the    
Southern District Congressional    
Committee Ladies Auxiliary $1000 to 
support the Southern District Ladies 
Auxiliary as they support the           
New Orleans event 

NSSAR                   
National Congress 

will be  held in     
New Orleans, LA           

July 9-15, 2027 
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Fall Leadership Conference                                                             

Louisville, Kentucky                                                                             

October 3-5, 2024 

L-R:  Compatriot Jeff Nolen, Mary Addington, Compatriot Paul  Callanan, Mrs. 

Pam Fulwider, Dr. John Fulwider, and President General Darryl Addington     
awarding the Paul Callanan Bobblehead Wine stopper to Dr. John Fulwider and 
Mrs. Pam Fulwider after winning the raffle at the Leadership Banquet. The raffle 
raised 1000 dollars toward the SDCC Ladies Auxiliary, supporting the 2027      
Congress held in New Orleans, LA. 

Here Paul Callanan signs the Paul 
Callanan Bobblehead Wine Stopper. 
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LASSAR September Board Meeting                                                        

Baton Rouge, LA  September 14, 2024 

General Philemon 

Thomas Chapter 

presents a $3,000 

check to the      

society raised from 

a Bourbon Tasting 

Event for the 2027 

NSSAR National      

Conference to be 

hosted by the  

NSSAR Southern 

District.  L-R: Russ 

Godwin, Tony 

Vets, Steve     

Kubicek, and Jeff 

Nolen 

President Russ Godwin presides at 

the Board Meeting.  Liberty Medals 

were presented to Bo Vets and    

Derrick Spell.  Mike Deeter received 

an Oak Leaf Cluster for the Liberty 

Medal. The society received            

streamers for entering the Essay, 

Orations, Outstanding ROTC Cadet, 

Brochure, & Poster Contests. 
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Battle of Baton Rouge Wreath Laying Ceremony                     

Louisiana Society Sons of the American Revolution                      

September Board Meeting                                                                 

Baton Rouge, LA 

Dr. Derrick Spell Master of 

Ceremonies 

Greetings from State   

President Russ Godwin 
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Battle of Baton Rouge Wreath Laying Ceremony                     

Louisiana Society Sons of the American Revolution                      

September Board Meeting                                                                 

Baton Rouge, LA 

LASSAR COLOR GUARD 
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Battle of Baton Rouge Wreath Laying Ceremony                     

Louisiana Society Sons of the American Revolution                      

September Board Meeting                                                                 

Baton Rouge, LA 
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Battle of Baton Rouge Wreath Laying Ceremony                     

Louisiana Society Sons of the American Revolution                      

September Board Meeting                                                                 

Baton Rouge, LA 
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Battle of Baton Rouge Wreath Laying Ceremony                     

Louisiana Society Sons of the American Revolution                      

September Board Meeting                                                                 

Baton Rouge, LA 
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To view the By-Laws of the Louisiana Society                   

Sons of the American Revolution                                          

Check out the following link: 

https://www.lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/lassar_bylaws_april_2024.pdf 

 

mailto:https://www.lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/lassar_bylaws_april_2024.pdf


 

Atchafalaya  Chapter, LASSAR                                              

Thibodaux, LA 
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 The Atchafalaya Chapter is pleased to 
welcome its newest member, Compatriot 
Eddie Bernard.  Compatriot Bernard is a 
resident of Washington state, his patriot   
ancestor served under General Galvez in 
Louisiana.  Compatriot Bernard will be      
inducted in January 2025 at a chapter  
meeting. 

  
The chapter also raised funds for the 2027 
congress by auctioning off a WWII era 
bayonet.  The bayonet was donated by Mr. 
Ritchie Wells.   
 
The chapter will be holding election of       
officers at its December 2024 meeting. 
  



 

  Attakapas  Chapter, LASSAR                                                                 

Lafayette, LA 
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In October, the Attakapas 
Chapter presented to          
Louisiana DAR Daughter  
Kathy Oliver the chapter-         
level Martha Washington 
medal and certificate.          
Pictured with Daughter     
Kathy Oliver are Attakapas 
Registrar Hiram Clement     
and President Ed Chapman. 
Over recent years, Kathy     
has assisted the chapter     
with membership applications  
and has assisted training      
our new Genealogist and   
Registrar.  

During its October meeting,          
Attakapas Chapter enjoyed an      
informative & entertaining          
presentation by Louisiana State 
Field and Wildlife representative 
Sara Zalinski who spoke to the    
chapter about the plight of the     
Louisiana Whooping Crane.  The 
crane is a non-migratory bird, native 
to Louisiana and on the endangered  
species list.  The Louisiana    
Whooping Crane is unique to the 
United States; is the tallest bird in 
the United States. It can live up to 28 
years & there are only                   
approximately 85 living in the      
Louisiana wetlands.  Pictured with  
Ms. Zalinski are Chapter              
Vice-President Bill McCain on the 
left and Chapter President Ed  
Chapman 
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  Benjamin Tennille  Chapter, LASSAR                                                                 

Monroe, LA 

 

 

Benjamin Tennille has had a very good 
fall.   We have had  excellent speakers 
on American history and Louisiana      
history at our September, October, and 
November  meetings.   We will have a 
December Christmas luncheon and it is 
on to the new year 2025! 

 

We are also installing a new member this month, Gary 
Thompson.   We are so glad to welcome him to Benjamin 
Tennille.  

 

King Scott 

Chapter President  



Dr. Enemund Meullion Chapter, LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 
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Congratulations to Jameson! 

The youngest member of Dr. Enemund Meullion 

Chapter, Jameson Clark, played in the Kids PGA 

World Championship at Pinehurst, NC in July.  It 

was a 3 day event with 106 players.  He finished 

68, not bad. 

On August 30, 2024                                                                                                                    

Chapter member, Hal                                                                                                                                      

Gonzales, participated                                                                                                                            

in the General Thomas                                                                                                                              

Sumter Commemoration in                                                                                                                  

Sumter, SC.  Wearing his new uniform of the Fixed      

Regiment of Spanish Louisiana, he presented a wreath 

for the Louisiana Society and the Chapter Society. 

 

 



Dr. Enemund Meullion Chapter, LASSAR     Alexandria, LA 
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Guest Speaker Compatriot Charles Riddle III 
discussed his upcoming book about the Flood of 
1927.  His grandfather Charles Riddle I was the 
Chairman of the Avoyelles Parish Chapter Red 
Cross during the time of the flood.  Photos and 
documents were re-discovered after Hurricane 
Gustav passed through Marksville in August 
2008.  President Gervais Compton presented 
Riddle with a Certificate of Appreciation for his 
presentation. 

Top row from left:  Al Pitts, Taylor Thompson, Chaplain Clyde Neck, Charles Riddle III, 
Rep. Mike Johnson, President Gervais Compton, Secretary Brent Morock, Past         
President Pat Ryan.  Bottom row: Past President James Morock, Sr., M.D., Past    
Secretary Tony Vets I, Past President Thomas Ebarb, Jr., Paul Birinyi, M.D., and Past 
President Mike Lee 

Speaker Pro Tempore and   
Louisiana State Representative 
for District 27 Mike Johnson        
received the Bronze Good     
Citizenship Medal and          
Certificate. 



Dr. Enemund Meullion Chapter, LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 
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Dr. Enemund Meullion 

Chapter dual member, Hal 

Gonzales, represented the 

chapter & LASSAR at the       

Commemoration of the 

Battle of Eutaw Springs. 

Wreaths were placed at 

the Battle of Eutaw    

Monument & the grave of  

Gen. Francis  Marion, 

“The Swamp Fox”. 

 

The Color Guard at the 

Commemoration 



Dr. Enemund Meullion Chapter, LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 
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At the Chapter September meeting, 
Guest Speaker Tony Vets gave a 
presentation on the founding of Fort 
Boonesborough, KY, by Daniel Boone 
and Richard Henderson in April 
1775.  Two of Vets' Patriot Ancestors, 
Thomas Phelps and his daughter 
Lucy, were defenders of the fort during 
an eleven-day siege from the 
Shawnee and British Canadian troops 
in September 1778.  President      
Gervais Compton presented Vets with 
a Certificate of Appreciation for his 
talk. 

 Dr. Enemund Meullion Chapter members, Fort Jesup C.A.R. members, LASSAR     
Ladies Auxiliary members, and guests met at the grave of Dr. Enemund Meullion for 
the Annual Wreath Laying in Old Rapides Cemetery.  From left: Allie Tarver (Louisiana 
State C.A.R. Pres.), Secretary Brent Morock, Tori Flynn (Ft. Jesup C.A.R. Senior 
Pres.), Nicholas Tarver (C.A.R.), President Gervais Compton, Cheryl Morock (Aux. 
VP), Michael Wynne, Mary Beth Tarver, Hannah Flynn (Ft. Jesup C.A.R. Pres.),     
Natchitoches Chapter President Tony Vets, Hayden Tarver (C.A.R.), Taylor Thompson 
(Dr. E.M.), and Liz Lindsay (Aux.). 

At Forts Buhlow & Randolph Visitors Center, Michael Wynne talked about Alexander 
Fulton, the founder of the Town of Alexandria, LA.  President Compton presented him 
with a Certificate of Appreciation.   



On Oct 8, 2024. the Colonel  Matthew        
Singleton Chapter SAE, presented Hal     
Gonzales (center) with the Bronze Roger 
Sherman Medal for Service to the chapter. His 
wife Christine Gonzales was also honored 
with a Certificate of Distinguished Service for 
her Photographic  support of the chapter.  

Dr. Enemund Meullion Chapter, LASSAR                                             

Alexandria, LA 
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Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Shreveport, LA       
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Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Shreveport, LA       
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Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Shreveport, LA       
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Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Shreveport, LA       

          

 

                                                                

Compatriot Ray Allen receives War Service 

Medal and America 250 Silver Medal Certificate 
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Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Shreveport, LA       

          

 

                                                                

The America 250 Bronze 

Medal Certificate is    

presented to DAR          

member Donna Sutton 

SAR Galvez Chapter   

& DAR Dorcheat –

Bistineau Chapter     

accept worn-out flags 

and provides new flags 

to Minden Central      

Elementary Flag       

Compatriot Spencer Creech receives 

the America 250 Silver Certificate from 

President Jerry Madden 

 

Compatriot Joe Averett receives 

American 250 Silver Certificate 

from President Jerry Madden 

Compatriot 

Fred Ott       

receives     

Congratulations 

from President 

Jerry Madden 

for receiving 

DAR            

Certificate 

Award 
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Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Shreveport, LA       
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Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Shreveport, LA       
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Galvez Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Shreveport, LA       

          

 

                                                                

AMERICA 250 PRESENTATIONS 

Compatriot Mike Hogan receives the 

America 250 Bronze Certificate from 

Secretary Mike Deeter 

Compatriot Bobby Williams receives the 

America 250 Bronze Certificate from   

Secretary Mike Deeter 

Members of the Chapter attended the DAR Northwest National Society Constitution 

Luncheon September 21 at Asbury United Methodist Church in Bossier City.  Chapter 

Members honored during the meeting were Fred Ott, Bill Nichols & President Jerry     

Madden.  Guest Speaker was the Honorable Judge Justin Courtney from Caddo Parish 

L-R:  Compatriots Bill Nichols, Jerry 

Madden, and Fred Ott 

Guest Speaker Judge Justin Courtney 
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Galvez Chapter,   

LASSAR                                                          

Shreveport, LA       



Galvez Chapter, 

LASSAR                                                          

Compatriot Steve 

Creech receives 

America 250    

Silver Certificate 

from President 

Jerry Madden 

Compatriot Spencer  

Creech receives          

Congratulations from 

President Jerry Madden 

for Achieving Eagle Scout  

Award 
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General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Baton Rouge, LA                                                                               
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Public Education Officer Meg Kling 
was honored for her efforts in fire 
safety just before the start of Fire 
Prevention Week by the wonderful 
brotherhood that is the General   
Philemon Thomas Chapter of Baton 
Rouge, La Society SAR! This year, 
our fire prevention month looked a 
little different as we added other  
programs that we intend  to build on 
going forward. We want the kids to 
not just get the community helper 
side of what we do as firefighters, 
we want them to understand fire 
safety, what we do as it pertains to 
them as they get older, and how we 
could potentially welcome them into 
the greatest career in the world 
(eventually!)  

Several General Philemon Thomas Chapter of Baton Rouge, La Society SAR Compatriots  

participated in a reenactment of the 1779 Battle of Baton Rouge at the Audubon State 

Historic Site. They also discussed the American Revolution and displayed our Patriot 

Chest!  

https://www.facebook.com/SARGPT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUZS-UZsthNWcaRXszieJnAWJ0-oVzEkKnsz0ojLrb201P5srASffD4ja3m1DzIOczH0wG2ElLOIAxRAuQUVLAz9_HtYctl8tk4sjHQHN3NsbKHf4WDgVFInJjPBmh-BSiFnho0Y9vl7fN6juKIz8XD18zhsSlFGn56jf3i0Iis8Z44yCXaEt9o_USW068rIs3InrEOhoMjIckRJH7C
https://www.facebook.com/SARGPT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUZS-UZsthNWcaRXszieJnAWJ0-oVzEkKnsz0ojLrb201P5srASffD4ja3m1DzIOczH0wG2ElLOIAxRAuQUVLAz9_HtYctl8tk4sjHQHN3NsbKHf4WDgVFInJjPBmh-BSiFnho0Y9vl7fN6juKIz8XD18zhsSlFGn56jf3i0Iis8Z44yCXaEt9o_USW068rIs3InrEOhoMjIckRJH7C
https://www.facebook.com/SARGPT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUZS-UZsthNWcaRXszieJnAWJ0-oVzEkKnsz0ojLrb201P5srASffD4ja3m1DzIOczH0wG2ElLOIAxRAuQUVLAz9_HtYctl8tk4sjHQHN3NsbKHf4WDgVFInJjPBmh-BSiFnho0Y9vl7fN6juKIz8XD18zhsSlFGn56jf3i0Iis8Z44yCXaEt9o_USW068rIs3InrEOhoMjIckRJH7C
https://www.facebook.com/SARGPT?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVM21NyxneVXlOkQ7j1DKmhSD3uHn7lxG6m9uVktUFOfe4P_CiKnCrQv3JQm4pTlMPHIU74yvr8ukhwO9OQA11C5uSynuG-TTCnCO3jfJxW27KoEJvRl_hIlFem12Fj8xHv9FdxHoes-ziihYT98EU2nzxoJYOqHlSfos1IQK6ZJfUjE6Zr8dIton33DIdDoRI&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/Audubonstatehistoricsite?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVM21NyxneVXlOkQ7j1DKmhSD3uHn7lxG6m9uVktUFOfe4P_CiKnCrQv3JQm4pTlMPHIU74yvr8ukhwO9OQA11C5uSynuG-TTCnCO3jfJxW27KoEJvRl_hIlFem12Fj8xHv9FdxHoes-ziihYT98EU2nzxoJYOqHlSfos1IQK6ZJfUjE6Zr8dIton33DIdDoR
https://www.facebook.com/Audubonstatehistoricsite?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVM21NyxneVXlOkQ7j1DKmhSD3uHn7lxG6m9uVktUFOfe4P_CiKnCrQv3JQm4pTlMPHIU74yvr8ukhwO9OQA11C5uSynuG-TTCnCO3jfJxW27KoEJvRl_hIlFem12Fj8xHv9FdxHoes-ziihYT98EU2nzxoJYOqHlSfos1IQK6ZJfUjE6Zr8dIton33DIdDoR


General Philemon Thomas Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Baton Rouge, LA                                                                               
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In October, the chapter 

hosted a Boston Tea Party 

Event & Tea Tasting at the 

main branch of the East  

Baton Parish Public Library 

as part of an America 250 

Event.   

LASSAR America 250 Chairman Derrick Spell presented 7 Compatriots with America 

250 medals. Receiving the Bronze were Shawn Cloud, Abner Hammond, Carey 

Holliday, Jim Moffatt and Eddie Vaughn. Compatriots Chris Achee and Norman Bacon 

were awarded the Silver medal. Congratulations!  

https://www.facebook.com/derrick.spell.718?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUCCdnzzc6gfTp5lnN-_xGPidDWNIwoqeNxN3ehH3M1lX8jJN0mq4UGa17pRQXSX6CQKuRAjMJPVn2ibrP2Y0XTaurrZFEDSUCg-3VkKbCetIuEUQKFFmRYLZyUo7QXeKIASYn862C-nxCtqws7CBZaGT-s3FKvaTdtijupK_N7-bRrC2XiYCYodyCDmspd3IQ&__tn_


George Washington Chapter, LASSAR                                           

New Orleans, LA                                                                           

. 
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Members of the George Washington 
Chapter attended the annual flag         
retirement ceremony sponsored by the 
Oliver Pollock Chapter LSDAR on      
Saturday before Veterans day at  the 
Terry Town volunteer fire department.  
Local firemen and Cadets from NOMMA, 
the New Orleans Military and Maritime 
Academy, a public charter school that  
requires all students to participate in  
Marine ROTC, participated in the         
retirement ceremony. 



James Huey Chapter, LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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Chapter members shared stories and facts on Revolutionary War Soldiers,  Battles, fire 

arms and biographies of their Patriot Ancestors at the July Meeting.  L-R:  Wynn    

Lawrence, Rocky Boudreaux, John Lee, Fred Hamilton, Chapter President Ted Brode, 

Gerald Graves, Steve Ray, Alex Ray, and Jon McKinnie 

The Battle of Cowan’s Ford., North Carolina, February 1, 1781 was the                   

topic of the August Meeting 



James Huey Chapter,  LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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At the September meeting, Kevin  

Adkins, Revolutionary War               

re-enactor  and high school history 

teacher at Union High School in 

Farmerville, LA spoke on the various 

items that Revolutionary War patriots 

used during the war.  Each patriot 

carried  a bed roll, cartridge holder, 

rifle with bayonet, knife, stockings, 

glasses, canteen, leather cup,     

moccasins, and various clothing.       

L-R:  Wynn Lawrence, Kevin Adkins, 

Robert Hendrick, Steve Ray,  Gerald 

Graves, Stephen Hendrick, Ted 

Brode & Fred Hamilton 



James Huey Chapter,  LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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 At the October meeting of the Long Leaf Pine Chapter  LSDAR, Compatriot Steve Ray 

presented a program on cast-iron skillets. Here DAR & SAR members are shown with 

Steve’s collection . 



James Huey Chapter,  LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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At the October Meeting, President Ted 

Brode presents Compatriot Jerry Martin 

with his Membership Certificate.          

A  program on “The Battle of Baton 

Rouge” was given by Ted Brode 

Compatriot Gerald Graves represented the Chapter         

at the Chennault Fest 2024 in Monroe October 26.   

Decked out in his Revolutionary War uniform, he told  

visitors about the Sons of the American Revolution. 



James Huey Chapter,  LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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                                                November meeting was held at President Ted   

     Brode’s home for a Thanksgiving meal.  Members  

   brought donations for the Northeast  Louisiana Veterans 

  Home in Monroe.  Over 1,631 items were collected with more items 

expected.   Our best year yet!  Couldn’t have done it without our Ladies Auxiliary 

helping.    L-R:  Chapter President Ted Brode, Steve Ray,  Eddie Emory, Robert 

Hendrick, Stephen Hendrick, Gerald Graves, and Fred Hamilton.  Ladies present    

L-R:  Freida Hamilton, Phyllis Thompson, and Merle Graves 

Shown are items   

delivered to the 

Northeast Louisiana 

Veterans Home in 

Monroe.  LR: Staff 

Member Amanda 

Goodwin, Chapter 

President Ted Brode, 

Fred Hamilton, Steve 

Ray, and  Staff  

Member Rebecca 

Cates, 



James Huey Chapter,  LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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Members of D’Arbonne Chapter LSDAR, Long 

Leaf Pine Chapter LSDAR, James Huey   

Chapter NSSAR, & LASSAR Ladies Auxiliary          

participated in Wreaths Across America at the 

Downsville Cemetery in Union Parish, LA.  

Wreath’s were placed  at  approximately 70 

graves. 

L-R:  Linda Pardue, 

Freida Hamilton, 

Fred Hamilton, Fran 

McKenzie, & Donna 

Packer 

Over 4.600 locations across the United States participated in Wreaths Across America 

to Remember, Honor, & Teach.  This Wreath laying event began at Arlington National 

Cemetery in 1992 by Maine businessman Morrill Worcester.  Our country was founded 

on the ideas of Freedom, Justice, & Equality.  We thank those who served and those 

who fell defending these ideals.  We shall not forget! 



James Huey Chapter,  LASSAR                                                              

West Monroe, LA 
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Members of Long Leaf Pine Chapter LSDAR & James Huey Chapter, LASSAR helped 

place 33 Wreaths at Kilpatrick Memorial Gardens, Ruston, LA   Back Row L-R:  Lou 

Taylor and Fred Hamilton; Front Row:  Rebecca Haley & Freida Hamilton. 

James Huey Chapter 

President, Ted Brode, & 

Phyllis Brode, NSSAR 

Ladies Auxiliary Member,  

helped the D’Arbonne 

Chapter LSDAR at the 

Wreath Laying in the  

Bernice Cemetery. 100 

Wreaths were placed. 



Natchitoches Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Natchitoches, LA        
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The Natchitoches Chapter continues to meet at Ft. St. 
Jean Baptiste on the second Saturday every other 

month.  Attendance is usually low so in lieu of a guest 
speaker we usually present a short video covering a  
person, place or event of the American Revolution.   



Oliver Pollock Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Lake Charles, LA          

                                                                       

44 

Chapter President Billy LeJeune       

presented the Chapter Wreath at 

the Battle of Baton Rouge       

Commemoration on September 14 

Mayor of Lake Charles Nic 
Hunter signs the Constitution 
of  the US as part of 250

th
   

project on 10 June 2024.   
.LASSAR President Russ  
Godwin and Olive Pollock 
Chapter President Bill            
LeJeune were present. 

The Law Enforcement               
Commendation Medal and Life  
Saving Medal were presented to 
Lake Charles Police Sergeant 
Shawna Aymond for her quick     
reaction that saved the life of a   
toddler. LASSAR President         
presented on behalf of the Chapter 



Compatriot Bill LeJeune visited 
both The Minuteman National 
Park in Concord MA, and The 
Battle Green (shot heard around 
the world), in Lexington MA. 
North Bridge, Minuteman 
Statue, and Paul Revere’s   
Capture Site were the highlights 
in Concord and CPT John 
Parker statue and Buckman  
Tavern. 

Oliver Pollock Chapter, LASSAR                                                          

Lake Charles, LA          
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LASSAR Trustee Jeff Nolen and Oliver Pollock President Bill        
LeJeune attended the National Leadership Conference in Louisville 
KY.   At the conference, over $3000 in donations/funds were raised 
by Compatriot Nolen.  At the conference The Battle of Baton Rouge 
was presented and approved as a National SAR event. 

The Chapter donated $100 to assist Compatriot expenses for the 
250

th
 History Teacher Award. The Chapter also donated $200 to the 

NSSAR  Museum in honor of Patriot Louis Bethancourt. 

Chapter President LeJeune presented several classes to some   
local schools. A few topics were 1

st
 Continental Congress, The    

Intolerable Acts, Fairfax Resolves, and the importance of the Battle 
of Baton Rouge. 

Oliver Pollock presented 
the Avenue of Flags for 
Veterans Day 2024. 
Compatriots Ted Harless 
and Mitch Perkins are 
the program’s front men 
and shown in the picture 
making things happen. 
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Pierre Georges Rousseau Chapter LASSAR                                             

Covington —Mandeville, LA 

 

The Chapter Battle of Yorktown Dinner was 

held   October 15.  The event focuses on the 

contribution of Spain and Governor Bernardo 

de Galvez to the American Revolution. 

 

  

 

On November 1, Paul Guidry and Leonard         

Rohrbough provided a musket salute at a 

grave marking in Slidell. 

 

 

 

Saturday, December 14, the chapter hosted 

Wreaths Across American and placed 280 

wreaths on graves of veterans of all service 

and wars at the Mandeville Cemetery. 
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Published with permission of author 

48 



 

This year, the State Legislature authorized a new standard issue 

license plate for Louisiana commemorating America 250.  It will 

be the standard plate issued in 2025 and 2026 

America 250 

 The United States will celebrate its 250th birthday on July 4, 

2026.  The organization Louisiana America 250 has been formed 

to help tell the state’s involvement in the American Revolution 

that led to our country’s independence.   

 The website for America 250 is http://america250.org 
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http://america250.org


Here is the link to this website: 

https://revolutionarywarrarities.podbean.com/ 
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https://revolutionarywarrarities.podbean.com/


 

Upcoming Happenings 2023-2024       

2/27/2025  NSSAR Spring Leadership meeting, Galt House, Louisville, KY                                                 
4/11-13/2025          Louisiana SAR State Meeting, Hotel Bentley, Alexandria, LA                                              

                                                                                                                                         

Did you know! 

    The current NSSAR approved future Congress locations are: 

  2025  135th Annual NSSAR Congress, New London, CT    

 2026     136th Annual NSSAR Congress, Greensboro, NC                                                                                                     

 2027  137th Annual NSSAR Congress, New Orleans, LA 

And Did You Know?         

 Louisiana Society Sons of the American Revolution is in the NSSAR Southern 

District.  Other states in this District are:  Alabama, Mississippi, and Tennessee.  

Check out the Southern District Webpage at http://www.tnssar.org/sd-sar-htm        
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Wanted Back issues of the  Pelican Patriot                                                                                              

prior to July 2012 

 We are looking for back issues of the Pelican Patriot prior to July 2012.   

 Compatriot Donald T. Riger began the Pelican Patriot many years ago.  He was 

a member of the Oliver Pollock Chapter in Lake Charles and later in the Natchitoches 

Chapter in Natchitoches. 

 Anyone having any of these back issues please let me know. 

Thank you. 

Fred Hamilton                                                                                                        
Editor, Pelican Patriot                                                                                                       

3733hamilton@gmail.com 



Mike Deeter 

LASSAR Registrar 

2664 Long Lake Dr 

Shreveport, LA 71106 

(318) 469-6398 

Congress approved an increase in application fees on July 13, 
2024.  The vote was 127-124. 

Fees that have been $100 will be $150 and fees that were $40 will 
be $75. 

The increase is effective 9/1/24.  That should give us enough time to 
get those already in our pipeline submitted under the current fee 
structure. 

Fess for Applications  
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Life Membership Form for NSSAR 
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Life Membership Form for LASSAR 
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2024-2025 LASSAR Officers 

  

President: Russ Godwwin (OP)  frgodwin@yahoo.com 

1st VP:  Randall Domingue (ATC) randalldomingue@ymail.com                                                                                                       

2nd VP: Derrick Spell (GPT)  derrickspell@cox.net                

3rd VP:  Fred Hamilton (JH)         3733hamiltonh@gmail.com 

Secretary: Billy LeJeune (OP)  campljn@yahoo.com 

Asst. Sec: Jerry Maden (GAL)  jmadden 50@yahoo.com 

Treasurer: Steve Kubicek (GPT)              steve@stevekubicek.com                                  

Chaplain: K. Mike Sawrie (EM)  mike.sawrie@yahoo.com     

Chancellor:  Bradley T. Hayes (GW)            bthayesq@gmail.com                                                                

Surgeon: James Morock, Sr. M.D. (EM)    jamkma@aol.com                                                                                 

Registrar: Michael Deeter  (GAL)         mldeeter@aol.com                         

Historian: Steve Ray (JH )                          kermitt1141@aol.com                                                            

Genealogist:    Patrick T. Dye (GW)             ptdservicesolutions@yahoo.com 

The  LASSAR  Chairman         

appointed for SAR Library. 

Chris Achee of the General 

Philemon Thomas Chapter, 

He serves as our state point      

of contact for the NSSAR     

Genealogical Library.  He will 

keep us informed of items of 

interest to our state society 

as well as our advocate for 

the NSSAR  Genealogical 

Library.   

His contact is: 

Christopher  Achee 

38244 Mindi Ct. 

Gonzales, LA. 70737-6086 

(225) 229-0838 

c.w.achee@gmail.com 

If you have any news you’d like 

to have included in the next PELICAN PATRIOT, send it to Fred Hamilton at 

3733hamilton@gmail.com . 
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Directors:  

Andre Blanchard (ATC)              anbphd@gmail.com       

Edwin M. P. Chapman (ATT) edwin.chapman@lusfiber.net 

Gervais Compton (EM)   agcompton3@outlook.com  

Eric Irby (EM)               anvilmeister@gmail.com       

Michael Deeter (GAL)  mldeeter@aol.com  

Derrick Spell GPT)  derrickspell1@cox.net                           
John Mouton (GW)  jbemoutonl@gmail.com                  
Steve Ray (JH)             kermitt1411l@aol.com                                 
Tony Vets (NAT)  tonyvets@bellsouth.net                            
Joel Whitehead (PGR)  JoelWhitehead75@outlook.com                  
Jeffrey W. Nolen (OP)           jeffreynolen 3156@yahoo.com       
Mitch Pratt (GPT)  mitch.pratt@att.net      

   Past Presidents: 

Randall Domingue  (ATC) randalldomingue@ymail.com           
Jeffrey W. Nolen (OP)  jeffreynolen3156@yahoo.com   
James T. Schneider(GW) jamestschneider@gmail.com       
Chris Achee (GPT)              c.w.achee@gmail.com                 
Bradley T. Hayes (GW)              bthayesq@gmail.com                                                                            

                                                                           

 

National Trustees from the Southern District:                                                            

Trustee:    Randall Domingue (ATC)      randalldomingue@ymaill.com                                                                                   

 Alt. Trustee :  Jeffrey W. Nolen (OP)     jeffreynolen3156@yahoo.com 

mailto:jerrhayn@yahoo.com
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:marcbud@comcast.net
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mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:jmckay@mckaylawfirm.net
mailto:jamkma@aol.com
mailto:Clifford.Normand@att.net
mailto:Kermitt1141@aol.com
mailto:jimjones09@gmail.com
mailto:c.w.achee@gmail.com
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:NUmholtz@aol.com
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:jerrhayn@yahoo.com
mailto:fredh@suddenlink.net
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:liontree@bellsouth.net
mailto:jamkma@aol.com
mailto:jerrhayn@yahoo.com


ALEXANDRIA - Dr. Enemund Meullion Chapter 

Gervais Compton, Pres. –  agcompton3@outlook.com 
Brent Morock, Sec. – teqrecon@gmail.com                      
Website - http://emclassar.org                                          
Meets every other monthly at noon on 3rd Saturday, plus 
October @ Fort Randolph, Pineville 

  

BATON ROUGE -  General Philemon Thomas Chapter 

Steve Kubicek, Pres. –   steve@stevekubicek.com                                                                 

Greg Lindsly, Sec. – greglindsly@yahoo.com                                 

Visit our Facebook page:  General Philemon Thomas    

Chapter of Baton Rouge, LA Society SR                                                    

1st Friday of each month at noon, except July.  Contact 

Chapter for more information. 

 

  

COVINGTON/MANDEVILLE - 

Pierre Georges Rousseau Chapter 

Leonard Rohrbough, Pres.  –  leonardrohrbough@gmail.com           
Paul Guidry, Sec.– phgj2000@aol.com                          
Meets April, September & December                                
Contact Chapter for more information 

 

LAKE CHARLES - Oliver Pollock Chapter 

Bill LeJeune, Pres. – campljn@yahoo.com                          
Mitch Perkins, Sec. – bigkauhuna@gmail.com 

                         No regular meetings – Memorial Day Avenue 
of Flags     Contact Chapter for more information 

  

LAFAYETTE – Attakapas Chapter 

Ed Chapman, Pres. – edwin.chapman@lusfiber.net                                                   
Michael Edwards, Sec. – medwardsphone@bellsouth.net                                       
Meets Monthly except  June, July & August on 3rd         

MONROE - Benjamin Tennille Chapter                                                           

King Scott, DDS, Pres. –  kingscott@drkingscott.com                             

King Scott, DDS, Sec. – kingscott@drkingscott.com                               

Meets monthly at noon on 1st Friday                                          

@ Piccadilly Restaurant, Monroe 

  

NATCHITOCHES – Natchitoches Chapter                                        

Tony Vets, Pres. – tonyvets@bellsouth.net                       

Tony Vets, Sec.  – tonyvets@bellsouth.net                  

Monthly at noon  on 3
rd

 Saturday                                                                 

@ Merci-Beaucoup Restaurant, Natchitoches 

 

 NEW ORLEANS - George Washington Chapter 

Kirk F. Bellard, MD, Pres.  – kfbellard@aol.com                                 

Bill Renaudin, Sec. –  renaudin2000@gmail.com                                                    

Meets every other month (Jan/Mar/May/Sep/Nov) @ 11:30 

a.m. on2nd 
t
 Wednesday at the Southern Yacht Club; during 

“Summer Recess” (Jun/Jul/Aug) @ 11;30 a.m. at Two 

Tony’s Restaurant; during Feb/Arp/Oct/Dec the meetings are 

weekend/evening affairs at the SYC (George Washington’s 

Birthday, Lexington & Concord, Victory at Yorktown ban-

quest + Annual Meeting/Christmas Party                        

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/george washington-

chapterLASAR/ 

SHREVEPORT- Galvez Chapter                                                                

Jerry W. Madden, Pres. -jmadden50@yahoo.com                                                                                                           

Mike Deeter, Sec. – mldeeter@aol.com                                                  

Meets monthly at 11:30 am on 3
rd

 Tuesday                                                

@ Petroleum Club, Shreveport 

 

WEST MONROE - James Huey Chapter                                                       
Theodore H. Brode, Pres. – tbrode@comcast.net                           
Steve Ray, Sec.—  Kermitt1141@aol.com                                    
Meets monthly on 4

th
 Tuesday  (Except Dec. )                             

@ Golden Corral, West Monroe 6:30 pm  

 

THIBODAUX  - Atchafalaya Chapter                                         

Randall Domingue, Pres.— randalldomingue@ymail.com                             

Hayes Bailly, Sec.— baillyhayes@yahool.com                                

Contact Chapter for more information. 

LASSAR’s Pelican Patriot                                        
William F. “Fred” Hamilton, Editor                        
1711 Broadway Ave                                                        
Ruston LA  71270                                            
Email: 3733hamilton@gmail.com                            
Phone:   318-255-1946 (home)       

Visit the LASSAR WEBSITE @ www.lassar.org 
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LASSAR COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
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SAR BERNARDO DE GALVEZ Medal Front View 

 http://lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/galvez_medal_revised_jul2023.pdf  
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http://lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/galvez_medal_revised_jul2023.pdf
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SAR BERNARDO DE GALVEZ Medal Back View 

 http://lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/galvez_medal_revised_jul2023.pdf  

http://lassar.org/uploads/3/4/3/4/34343076/galvez_medal_revised_jul2023.pdf


SOUTHERN DISTRICT SAR MEMBERSHIP MEDAL 

The Southern District SAR Membership Medal was approved, 
as submitted, by the 2015 SAR Medals and Awards committee at 
the Spring Leadership meeting in Louisville. The VPG will have 
medals for sale.  
The Medal is available, without restriction, to any member of 
the Alabama, Louisiana, Mississippi and/or Tennessee societies. 
As planned, 100 medals were presold and ordered for            
production. Distribution will begin at the Southern District 
SAR Meeting at Congress. A new District Logo is a residual 
benefit.  

Proceeds from the sale of the medal will support the Walter Buchanan “Buck” Meek 
Award Fund that recognizes the state society with the largest numerical increase of 
George Washington Endowment Fund members.   Special thanks are extended to the 
District Logo/Emblem Committee who made this possible – Michael P. Schenk (MS), 
Chair, Thomas E. Jacks (LA), James K. Stone (TN), James (Jim) J. Thweatt (TN), Thomas 
Robert (Bob) Thomas (AL), and Michael (Mike) C. Wells (AL). Also, I am especially ap-
preciative that the Valentine Sevier SAR Chapter and its Treasurer Cleo G. Hogan agreed 
to serve the Treasury role during initial medals sales.    
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 LSCAR      News 
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STATE OFFICERS & SENIORS 
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September 14, 2024 Board Meeting                                                                                                                              

Baton Rouge, LA 

 

 

The Ladies Auxiliary of the                                                        

Louisiana Society                                                          

Sons of the  American Revolution 
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Ladies Auxiliary L-R:  Rhonda Godwin, Cheryl Morock, 

Lynda Norman, Karen Vets, Marlene Sawrie, Brittany Kean, 

Cindy Madden, and Denise LIndsly 



 

 

 

 

 

The Ladies Auxiliary of the                                                        

Louisiana Society                                                          

Sons of the  American Revolution 
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The Ladies Auxiliary wishes to remind chapters that  
we require baskets or other items for the Silent            
Auction.  The ONLY purpose of the Ladies Auxiliary is 
to assist the Louisiana SAR and all funds raised during 
our auction held at the Annual Banquet goes toward 
this worthy cause.  Membership is open to all ladies 
who wish to support the Louisiana SAR.  Annual dues 
are $10 but Life Membership is available for $100. 



70 


